MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE

June 6th, 2018
KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present:
Boyd Frederick, Jeff Wamboldt, Greg Retzlaff, Monica Yuhas, David Celebre, YIG Mackey Vandixhorn, YIG Maria Grenyo
Others Present:
Robert Riedl, Sgt. Michael Weyker, Capt. Ken Weyker, Capt. Justin Miller, Chief Deputy Marc Levin, Zach Rodriguez
Meeting Called to Order:
6:30 p.m. by Chairman Boyd Frederick
Citizen Comments: 
 
6:31:
None

Supervisor Comments:
6:32:
None
Chairman Comments:
6:32:  
None
Nomination of 2nd Vice Chair
Supr. Retzlaff nominates Supr. Celebre, unanimously approved.  
Approval of the Minutes from March 7, 2018:


Motion by:  Wamboldt
Seconded by:  Celebre
Approved:  unanimously

Memos from Director of Personnel Services:
1) Request for Special Wage Assignment – Corrections and Admission/Release Supervisors
Motion by: Wamboldt

Seconded by: Yuhas 
Approved: unanimously

6:34:  Robert Riedl explained that a couple of years ago, Finance was approached regarding Corrections Supervisors being allowed to work overtime, this was approved. Per the renewal Memos, the Supervisors would continue to be paid at the top wage of correctional employees and they would be allowed to work 2 shifts of overtime per pay period. These Memos are to serve as a renewal request and would be extended through December 31, 2019. Supr. Retzlaff advised that he recalls this being a good idea and that there was demand by Supervision to work the overtime. Supr. Wamboldt stated that this would be a cost saving measure, as they are not being paid at Supervisor wages. Riedl agreed that this was a “win/win” for both sides.  Chairman Frederick asked when the new dorm was opened. Capt. Miller stated that FS has been open for about 9 months. Cpt. Miller then explained the PREA standards that anyone under 18, cannot be housed with anyone over 18.  This caused for a new Zone, that only houses Juveniles, to be created. Wamboldt inquired as to why this needed to be approved again, Riedl stated that the previous approval had an expiration date. 
2) Request for Special Wage Assignment – Sworn Sergeants and Lieutenants
Motion by: Wamboldt

Seconded by: Yuhas
Approved: unanimously
            6:39:  Robert Riedl explained this Memo would allow for Sergeants and Lieutenants to work overtime at a rate of $53.00/hour for Country Thunder, Amazon Fulfillment Center traffic control, and any other specialty events where as the county is reimbursed. Chairman Frederick commented on many positive comments from constituents.  
 Resolution from the Kenosha County Board Chairman, Daniel Esposito
Approve the Appointment of Monica Yuhas to Serve on the Joint Services Board

Motion by: Wamboldt

Seconded by: Celebre 
Approved: unanimously

6:41:  Supr. Yuhas described her experience in public service.  She was on the Pleasant Prairie Village Board for seven years.  She over saw and implemented Police and Fire Budgets, including equipment and training.  She went on 21 ride alongs with the Police Department and she did 24-hour shifts with the Fire Department.  She served on the League of Municipalities in Madison, as a Board of Director, where she over saw budgets for emergency services. Currently she is a member of the Pleasant Prairie Police Association and the Treasurer for the Pleasant Prairie Fire and Rescue Association.  Public Service is something she feels very passionate about. Retzlaff inquired if this is a position that Jeff Gentz filled and who was the second person. Chairman Frederick responded that yes, he was and that the second was actually the Chairperson, who would have been Kim.  Wamboldt states she seems very qualified.
Resolutions from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department
1) 2018 WI Dept. of Justice- COPS Anti-Methamphetamine Task Force Grant

Motion by: Yuhas

Seconded by: Wamboldt
Approved: unanimously

6:44 Sgt, Mike Weyker gave an overview of the task force grant which is awarded to Walworth County.  They then split the grant between five southeast Wisconsin County Task Forces, $4000.00 of which is allocated to the Kenosha Drug Operations Group Task Force. Supr. Celebre asked if the funds would be used to cover overtime.  Weyker replied that yes, the money would be used for overtime.  Wamboldt asked for clarification that Kenosha does have drug problems. Weyker replied yes, but not so much with manufacturing.
2) Activity Control License – Country Thunder East, LLC
Motion by: Yuhas

Seconded by: Wamboldt
Approved: unanimously

6:47 Capt. Weyker stated Country Thunder will be held again in July, the 19th through the 22nd.  Attendance is still predicted at 35,000 per day, Weyker feels that’s on the low side, usually attendance is over 40,000.  All permit fees have been posted and the bond has already been collected for our services and all the county services that go along with the increased work.  Weyker stated they are planning to do things a little differently this year as far as traffic. 
The locals will be allowed to travel on Lance Drive between Richmond and Twin Lakes.  The difference will be for Illinois traffic, which will be restricted from going straight to the grounds.  They will have to loop around other county roads and go to the main gate. He hopes that this will reduce man power for traffic. He plans to use portable traffic lights, but this has not been confirmed.  Weyker advised the potential for possible terror attack is being addressed as well, will be posting additional manpower and small group of tactical officers. Money for this manpower is in the budget.  Wamboldt questioned equipment purchasing by Country Thunder. Weyker explained, there is nothing formal in the agreement with Country Thunder to buy equipment, they only pay for manpower. Weyker stated, as with last year, any money left over gets refunded.  Weyker believes there is needed updates out there and that it really behooves us to set up portable camera system which cost about $25,000 a unit which we would need at least 3 of.  Wamboldt asked how the bond we get from Country Thunder compares to other similar venues.  Weyker feels the amount is not that far off, but how its handled.  For example, Walworth County uses money not spent on equipment. In Weyker’ s opinion they are undercharging Country Thunder.  He also feels the roads are not set up properly for this type of event and if something big happens and there won’t be a recording or evidence.  Wamboldt asked if other areas are more expensive.  Weyker explained that other venues charge much more for less people and that this is a much bigger operation now.  Retzlaff asked how much the bond has increased over the years, to which Weyker responded we have never gone over the bond, but he has raised it a few times over the years.  Retzlaff asked if there was a way for them to get what they want and have Country Thunder pay for it.  Weyker responded that legally they can’t make profit but maybe a fund can be set up for standby for next year or years from now.  This year we purchased a new repeater tower that we needed, last year we used other agencies’ equipment.  Wamboldt asked if the drone will be used.  Weyker stated we can fly it; however, Mike Weyker stated that FCC/FAA regulations prohibited flying in that area.  Wamboldt asked about getting special permission, Mike Weyker stated you can get special permission but it is a lot of red tape. Supr. Yuhas asked about looking into a digital security system and Weyker said yes, something that could run for 4-5 days.  Yuhas said that should be something that could be incorporated into a conditional use permit. Frederick stated that would be something the Sheriff himself would do because he does the negotiating with Country Thunder.  Celebre then asked if the equipment was purchased with Country Thunder money, would it be able to be used for other reasons. Weyker stated that will probably be Country Thunder’s argument, but it has been done at other agencies.  Wamboldt asked if there has ever been a time when Country Thunder has gifted to our agency.  Weyker stated they donated a couple thousand for the Mobile Command Unit but he is not aware of any other donations. Retzlaff suggested that they by the equipment and they keep it.  Weyker said he would be spectacle on the upkeep if they were to buy the equipment.  Yuhas asked how many assaults/rapes happen on average.  Weyker answered about 10-20 a season, that is a combination of both and this number has gone down. 
Yuhas stated that cameras would help with that and Weyker agreed.  Yuhas stated that cameras should be part of their conditional use agreement next year and that is something we need to talk to the Sheriff about. County Board member Zach Rodriguez asked if we could put into the conditional release permit that the county lease this type of equipment. Weyker stated that the permit doesn’t necessarily address equipment. Yuhas stated that it could be put in. Retzlaff stated that it should be looked into next year.  Wamboldt inquired as to who this would go through. Weyker answered it would go through Zoning and Planning, they author the permit. Frederick asked if Weyker would be willing to come back in September and give the information from this year, Weyker agreed.
Any Other Business Allowed by Law:
7:10:  Retzlaff would like for Civil Service Comm. to get on next agenda.
Meeting Adjourned:                               
7:11 on motion by Yuhas; seconded by Celebre.
Respectfully Submitted,

Michelle Hicks
